

Karen Cranney, President/Negotiator
Shelley Aguilar, Vice President/Negotiator/MVC Grievance Chair
Roy Mason, Treasurer/Negotiator/Grievance Chair
Paul Hendry, Secretary/Negotiator
Lorraine Slattery, Communications Chair/SJC Grievance Chair
Elias Escamilla, Temecula Rep/Membership Committee
Bertha Barraza, SGP Rep/Political Action Committee
Tami Smith, SJC Rep/ Political Action Committee
Nick Zappia, SJC Rep/ Political Action Committee
Lauren Springer, MVC Rep
Taylor Baldwin, MVC Rep
Dewey Heinsma, Communication Committee Member
David Moss, Communication Committee Member

## **MSJCFA Meeting**

March 16, 2021

- **1. Call to Order** at 12:32 p.m.
- 2. Roll Call—Shelley Aguilar, David Moss absent
- 3. Approval of Minutes—Paul motioned to approve the minutes/Karen seconded/unanimous approval.
- 4. Reports/Updates
  - Karen says that Jeremy says 6' will go to 3'—no MOU yet. Issues are safety and class caps.
  - Departments report that there are no schedules and communication is lagging. People ask that information to faculty be firmed up. June 1 is the date to commit to fall schedule.
  - SBCC, LBCC are staying online, but RCCC is not (but it's not over yet).
  - Best admin. proposal is having extra students added to online to accommodate increase F2F.
  - At curriculum, people pushed back hard at the suggestion—from a pedagogical and curriculum perspective.
     Also, adjuncts may not be able to make up for the F2F reduced numbers in the online courses because they don't have any.
  - The consensus is that we need to hold to the contract.
  - Budget Watch gives a window into the money that might be available from the American Rescue Plan Federal Stimulus.
  - We need write up on the TA for distribution before the vote—and will also be posted on the website.
  - There was a general call for material for the website.
  - Roy suggests a communication to Beth to investigate money available in the fall. Karen motioned that Roy write that letter. Lorraine seconded. All in favor, unanimous.
  - Roy suggests purchasing masks for gifts to faculty for convocation and graduation. Paul moved, Lorraine moved, motion passed.
  - There was a discussion about retiring faculty and unfilled positions. Where are we on FON (faculty obligation number)?
  - There was a discussion to review how things might proceed in the fall—the contract backs up the power of the curriculum committee processes to establish class size. The caps in the current contract are all that matter. Past practice supports that class sizes are determined by the capacity of the room. Any loss can be offset by one-time rescue funds.

- Counselors have a meeting set up for Thurs. morning. Associate Counselors want to discuss stuff for an MOU.
- No other reports.

Meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.